Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, December 21, 2022


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:36 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, R. Woodward, A. Dudas, and Trustee Rule.  Trustees Bo, Oldt and Overkamp were excused.   Also in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore and Karla Bates.
 
Agenda approval:  Motion by Dillon, supported by Rule to amend the agenda to include under New Business: 06.  Approve Overdrive Advantage for increase of ebooks.  Motion carried by roll call vote.

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  Motion by Rule, supported by Dudas to accept the Secretary’s report as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Trustee Dillon presented the financial report.  Motion by Woodward, supported by Dudas to pay bills totaling $3,468.96.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.   Trustee Dillon also informed us that there will likely be an increase in the amount we pay for our I.T..  This will show up in April and will be included when the new budget is completed.

Library Report:  The Director presented his report which included meetings attended and information gathered.  As always, he had high praise for his staff.   Library activities continue to draw patrons.  “Take ‘n’ Makes” remain very popular.   


OLD BUSINESS

Report on library basement vents:   Discussion of quotes received to complete this work was held.  We are waiting on one more quote before making a final decision.  This will allow Bill to complete the rest of the painting.

Basement partitions:  Matt has continued his search for something appropriate and reasonably priced.  We will continue discussion on this at the January meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

2023 Board Meeting Dates:  Motion by Woodward, supported by Dudas to approve meeting dates on the third Wednesday of each month for the upcoming year.  Motion carried.

Administrative Services:  Motion by Dudas, supported by Rule to pay $1,205.00 for administrative services.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

2023 Holiday Schedule:  Motion by Woodward, supported by Rule to approve of Library holiday schedule as presented.  Motion carried.

Reappointment of Trustees:  Motion by Woodward, supported by Rule to recommend that the Village reappoint Ruth Woodward and Laura Oldt for another 2 year term.  Term will begin January 2023 and will expire January 2025.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Motion by Woodward, supported by Dudas to recommend that the Township Board reappoint Anna Dudas and Glenn Bo for another 2 year term.  Term will begin January 2023 and wilol expire January 2025.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Overdrive Advantage:  Matt explained why we should buy into this program to better serve our patrons.  The additional cost to the Overdrive line item would be $250.00.  Motion by Dudas, supported by Rule to approve this expenditure.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.  Matt will double check with Lakeland to insure that this is the best decision for this last quarter of the fiscal year.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Karla Bates expressed concern that people think we are going to be asking for a new millage as we continue our discussions about a new library.  We assured her that our current millage is for 10 years and that we have no plans to ask for more.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to adjourn was made by Woodward and supported by Rule.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

